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MERRY CHRISTMAS

DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL

ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

OCTOBER 30, 2010

The October meeting of Delta Kappa Gamma began with a delicious brunch and then the awarding of door prizes. Vice-Presidents Mary Ruth Boman and Cindy Thompson called the meeting to order. A formal induction was then held to welcome Deborah Bhanojirow into our group. For our inspiration, Cindy and Mary Ruth asked members to present items that symbolized things for which we are thankful. After a very touching presentation of items representing family, faith, home, and country, Kathy Acree offered a prayer of thanksgiving.

Roll call was taken, and it was determined that thirteen members were present. Cards were passed out to volunteers to write a note to the members who were not in attendance. Those cards will be sent out to the absentee members.

The following reports were given:

· The minutes from May’s meeting were read and approved.

· A communication from Cindy Thompson was read to acknowledge the donation of $25.00 to the American Heart Association in honor of her father. We also received an acknowledgement from the family at Laura Woods’ school who used our donation of a gift card to buy three outfits for children.

· Treasurer Merry Greenwood reported a balance of $4037.58.

· Old Business:  We will plan in the spring for Teacher of the Year gifts in Clayton County and Henry County.

· New Business: 

· Laura Woods has an item for the scrapbook. We discussed possibly producing an electronic version of the scrapbook. It was suggested that Cheryl Goff and Laura Woods work on this project.

· Kathy Acree has boxes of Delta kappa Gamma materials in her home. She will make arrangements to get these materials to President Anita Thomaston.

· Plans for the year included a decision to stay at our current site and look for a new caterer. We do not have to pay for the kitchen if we do not use it, and if we do the cleaning, we do not have to pay the custodian. 

· We were reminded to sign up for committees and meeting responsibilities.

· Our next meeting will be Dec. 11 at 9:30. We will have lunch and participate in our silent auction.

· Our Feb. 5 meeting will focus on the heart as we hear a presentation from someone in the medical field.

· Our May 7 meeting will focus on an “intellectual Garden” as Kathy Schreiber will discuss her doctoral dissertation. We will picnic at Reynolds Park.

Linda Holcomb presented our program. She discussed her mission trip to Liberia and shared amazing and inspirational slides of her trip. We discussed making a donation in an area that would benefit the members of the community that she visited.

The meeting was then adjourned.









Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McDonald

Recording Secretary

